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THIS NEWSLETTER WAS PRINTED COURTESY OF SRL CONSULTANTS
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Annie Larner with day centre student Puja Mondal.


CHAIRMAN’S REPORT


You know those postcards that say, “Wish you were here” on the front? Well we said so many times how we wished you all could see what we could see at Apanjan. In fact we had to pinch ourselves occasionally when we saw things that we had once thought quite impossible, but that was before this visit.


Like Prem (Apanjan’s eldest resident child) pointing and making urgent noises to warn us that paper flags ready for sports on the following day must be put safely away as it looked like rain. Clouds were gathering overhead that evening and he was thinking ahead, better than we were! 


 Like Sambhu (cerebral palsy) next day, racing on his crutches to compete in the various events with his classmates. Like Biswajit (another resident child) deftly fastening and unfastening a watchstrap. Like the deaf kids dancing along to the music thanks to their hearing aids. 


Like the tug of war between the day-centre parents
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Apanjan care team













































































and the school staff resulting in a win for the parents. Like all the adults trying so hard at the musical chairs competition egged on by the shouts and applause of their excited pupils and offspring.


Like Sankha (photo on page 2) holding onto life with his young carer singing to him and turning him regularly to dress his bed sores, like finding only 2 gas bottles in the kitchen provided some 80 people with a super cooked lunch.


Like the enthusiasm of the physiotherapist as we gave her a paddling pool, and other equipment for her clinic.


Like Kallol Ghosh (general secretary of our Indian partner organisation OFFER) telling us that a family were at the gate having walked miles from the Bangladesh border to bring a small child (carried in his arms) to Apanjan as they had heard of our success with difficult children. 


There were lots of other things too, but I hope you get the idea and please don’t forget it is happening because you are there giving support regularly and generously!  


It was because we had a good year fundraising, that we were able to say there was money to buy fans to fit into the ceilings in the new boys home and two days later they were up and working! (Could that happen as fast in the UK- I doubt it) Also of course, our relative lack of bureaucracy means we can respond quickly, whenever we feel its necessary.                                                     Annie Larner








NET4KIDS FINISHING GIRLS HOME


The Banyan Trust has been fortunate to attract valuable support from a range of other organisations who appreciate the approach taken at the Apanjan home and 
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Sukanya (middle), Apanjan’s first girl resident, with fellow pupils having their lunch at the day centre


















































day-care centre. A Dutch foundation called Net4Kids, which specialises in fundraising for projects in India and elsewhere, recently agreed to support  the final push towards finishing the residential girls home.  More details of their efforts can be found at: � HYPERLINK "http://www.net4kids.org" ��www.net4kids.org� 





APANJAN SPORTS DAY 2005
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A race to the finish in the 25 metres sprint…





The Annual Sports Day proved a great hit with children and parents alike. Events catered for all abilities, with fierce competition in the shotput, running events and a particular favourite – the see-who-can-grab-the-most-sweets-and-put-them-in-a-tin competition. Prizes came in the form of fruit baskets as a healthy alternative to the sweets. The staff and visiting Banyan Trust members didn’t manage to avoid exertion under the midday Indian sun, with a highly competitive round of musical chairs.





A NEW APANJAN CHILD


The Banyan Trust prides itself on the quality of the care and education which it supports at Apanjan. Inevitably, the demand for places which the day-care centre and home generates outstrips what we can provide and we are not able to accommodate the huge number of requests which are made for admission. In very exceptional cases, we are left with no choice but to respond to the terrible
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circumstances of a particular child, even when that means stretching resources to the limit.























Sankha is one such case. He arrived at Apanjan in very poor shape: emaciated, bruised and battered and clearly in severe pain. He had been found abandoned at the railway station with a handwritten note saying that his family could not cope with his condition and begging someone to look after him. He had been repeatedly turned away by  other hospitals and institutions who were unwilling or unable to look after him. 





Sankha is now receiving medical care and attention but, at the time of writing, it is by no means certain he will pull through. Efforts are continuing to find him a place in a centre which can provide the specialised care he requires.
































A VIEW FROM THE OUTSIDE


It is always refreshing to get new perspectives on the Apanjan project. James and  Fiona Anderson are long-term sponsors and recently succeeded in raising over £2,500 for the project at their leaving party, prior to setting off on a six month journey around the globe. With this money Apanjan was able to buy a new Maruti minivan for the project which, in addition to the Apanjan schoolbus, takes day centre pupils  to and from the surrounding villages. 


James and Fiona’s first stop in India was Calcutta and they wrote to share their impressions of Apanjan: 





The Apanjan centre lies on the edge of a small village, Govindapur, which is about an hour's drive from central Calcutta. Going through its gates there is a large building immediately to the right, which is a day care centre, and in the distance the residential home, which was completed relatively recently.
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A game of cricket, in the background the Apanjan day centre





A Home


Education


Health care


A social life


And above all: a childhood.


All this you can give to the children of Apanjan 


for £ 5 / £ 10 / £ 15 a month.


Please help us to do more for our children.


by becoming a regular sponsor.


Contact the Banyan Trust: 01438  358500
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James and Fiona at the Apanjan Day Centre





Between the two is a large open space for playing, a beautifully turned-out garden, and a large pond with ducks. We were taken on a tour of the residential home which is spotlessly clean, bright, cheerful, and decorated with pictures done by the children themselves and donated by others. The place was silent, as all the children were in school at the day centre - all, that is, except for the most recent admission who, for us at least, really brought home the sheer good this place does.
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Apanjan’s new dormitory for the residential boys and staff and the office.





This boy had been abandoned at the railway station with a note from a parent who could not cope any more. He was 15 years old but with the body of a five-year old: tiny, twisted out of recognition, hollow-cheeked, and barely responding. However, he held on to our hands when we knelt to say hello - and there was the spark of life which Apanjan  would nurture.


We were then taken to the day care centre to meet all the classes of children, from pre-primary age to more senior boys of 18+ - and we were overwhelmed by the 



































welcome we received. These children had in many cases been in a similar state to the first boy we had met. But here they were in small groups with dedicated carers, smiling and laughing, being spontaneous, scribbling, learning their letters - all thanks to the environment of warmth and stimulation provided by Apanjan.


We met Prem, who was the boy right at the start of the project and had been there 5 years - now a confident, moustachioed 18-year old who helps out with basic care of the younger ones (feeding etc.)
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After lunch we joined the children for a game of "pass the ball" with some highly questionable displays of dancing from us. What was striking was the real sense of fun and love in the place.    





There are three important dimensions to the whole Apan-jan project which really came home to us here:


First, the project has been nurtured slowly and carefully in order to provide the highest possible standards of quality - both in terms of people and facilities. Coming out of the chaos of central Calcutta, Apanjan takes one's breath away - it is a genuine haven of beauty, tranquillity and care for the individual. Whilst already a leader in its field one can see it becoming even more of a beacon to West Bengal and India for the provision of this sort of care.
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The children performing a play based on Indian myths. One of Apanjan’s first children Ajay played the tabla.





























Second, the project is right at the heart of the community and is providing a centre of unity and social interaction in quite unexpected ways. The fact of needing to care for differently able children is uniting parents of very different social means and from different areas of society - at Apanjan they all come together. Also Apanjan will be providing further benefits to the community such as a clinic (currently half built).





Third, Apanjan benefits not just the children and the community but the carers, all of whom come from difficult, poor and vulnerable backgrounds and who are offered at Apanjan both security and the opportunity to develop into trained childcare professionals.





Above all it was evident to us from our visit that this is a project which is in every sense “getting it right”, and which we feel so privileged to support in our small way. 


James and Fiona Anderson,  February 2005.








A NEW FACILITY FOR CHILDREN  WITH HIV/AIDS


With a beautiful opening ceremony, the new care home for children living with HIV/AIDS  was launched in March, the latest initiative by our partner organisation OFFER. The small home – Anandaghar – is adjacent to the Apanjan centre and will  initially provide care for two children: Joy and Sukhanto. Baby Joy (pictured) was discovered by a policeman, abandoned in a plastic sack on a rubbish tip. Sukhanto’s father and brother have died from AIDS, his mother is dying of AIDS and he, too, is infected with the virus.
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One member of staff – Silpi – will act as a permanent carer to the children. Though Sukhanto has already made firm friends with several children in the main Apanjan home, he will commence mainstream schooling in due course as he does not have learning difficulties. However, in the  immediate future, the severe trauma which he has endured means that the focus will be on providing care and attention in the Apanjan context.


It is hoped that the home will be guaranteed a long-term future – and be able to accommodate additional children – through the generous support of Banyan supporters and through securing grants. The project will only expand based on reliable sources of funds.





The Indian government has attached importance to raising awareness regarding the HIV/AIDS “timebomb” and the new The Indian government has attached importance to raising awareness regarding the HIV/AIDS “timebomb” and the new initiative means that the Apanjan project will play its part in providing a home for children whose lives have been stricken by the disease.

















OUR WORK


In this column we usually highlight one of our children, but this time we would like to introduce Apanjan’s new project manager: her name is Somasree Das. A graduate of Calcutta University with educational qualifications, she has ten years of work experience with women and children who live in the most difficult circumstances, having received further training at the Spastics Society of East India and currently completing additional courses in special education at Bhuj University. 
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The Banyan Trust 
Letchmore Farm, Rush Green, Langley near Hitchin, Herts SG4  7PJ

Phone: 01438  358500 / Fax 01438  729733 / Email: annie@banyantrust.freeserve.co.uk


